

Hello dear praying friends,

I hope this letter finds you all doing well in the Lord. Thank you for all your prayers and support over these past few months. God has used them to give us safety over many miles and fruitful days of ministry as we travel.

We arrived in RI in early July and hit the ground running. While there, we joined forces with a group that was already there, and with God's help, we were able to get the gospel into over 40,000 homes and see several folks trust Christ as their Saviour. Many of these people have been faithfully attending services at the new church plant in Providence that we were working with. Please pray for this work as it grows and as they seek God's will for a pastor to take this work on.

During our time in Providence, God opened up several doors to use my abilities as a mechanic to further the gospel in this town. One instance was being able to repair a busted brake line on a church bus that was used daily to bring people to the tent to hear the gospel preached. Several who rode the bus made a profession of faith in Christ. We thank God for this and for the opportunity to serve. We ended the month of July with several open doors to preach and present. God sent in new supporters, and we thank Him for it.

August proved to be a great month with a busy ministry schedule. We started the month preaching and presenting in TN and AL in several churches and ended the month in Indianapolis, IN where we were able to take part in a gospel outreach on the south side of Indy. Over 20,000 homes received gospel packets containing invites to a tent meeting that ran for three weeks. During our time there, God gave us many great opportunities to witness and serve. While there, we were able to fix several issues on vehicles belonging to pastors and missionaries so they could travel another mile in the gospel ministry. We thank God for all He did during the meeting and for the souls that were saved.

September took us to several meetings across several states. Our travels took us from IN to NC, to MA and into RI. While in NC, we were

blessed to help the Mt. Carmel Baptist Church as they prepared for their annual camp meeting. We enjoyed our time around this dear church family. They have been a great blessing to our family over the years.

We are excited for the doors that God continues to open in the New England states. These doors have provided support, friendship, and plenty of chances to serve. While at a missions conference in MA, we were able to assist the pastor with some projects around the property. One of which was building new stairs on the deck of their house. We ended the month of September preaching and presenting in two churches in RI. God blessed, and we gained new supporters and prayer partners from these meetings.

October has had us all over the map. We were blessed to preach and present in three churches in NH as well as attend a missions conference in Sanford, ME. While there, we were able to assist with some projects at the church as well as enjoy a great time of fellowship with other missionaries.

From New England, we traveled to GA to attend the MWBM National Conference at Catoosa Baptist Tabernacle in Ringold, GA. God really met with us, and we were encouraged through the preaching and fellowship. During the conference, we had morning and evening services, and our afternoons were spent doing mechanic work for several missionary families who needed help while in town. We thank God for opportunities to serve.

From GA, we traveled to KY and were blessed to preach a Friends and Family Fellowship meeting. This proved to be a great time, and we also gained a new supporting church from this. The rest of October will be spent in IL and IN preaching and presenting in several churches.

We are seeking God's will on a long-term camper and truck for our family to travel in and operate out of. This year has been riddled with camper troubles and has been very taxing on our family. Please help us pray as we seek God's will on this matter. Also, please pray for Sis. Deanna as she will be having surgery on her foot from an old injury. All of these, Lord willing, will be happening by the end of December.

Again, thank you all for your prayers and support. We look forward to sharing our next update with you.

In His service. The Hewett Family

Sending Church:

Faith Baptist Church P.O. Box 132 Harriman, TN 37748 Pastor Tim Giddens Ph.423-363-0306

Contact information:

Caleb and Deanna Hewett P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30157 770-710-1456 calebhewett@mwbm.org

Support Address:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818

